Minutes - AOF Board Meeting, May 10, 2022
Pam, Roger, Rae, Kristine, Mynga, Fran, Ken, and Ruth attended the meeting. Pam called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.
Old Business
1. Minutes of March 2022 meeting were reviewed and approved.
2. Ken sent the March and April 2022 Treasurer’s Reports to board members. Treasury balance as of 03/31/22 was $9,248.40 and balance as of 04/30/22 was $9,287.99. We have 63 members.
3. Possible field trip to the Museum of Science and Curiosity (MOSAC) - Pam and Roger visited the museum and it is geared for children, not adults. Ruth reported tickets are $15 for adults, $13 for seniors, no docent tours, planetarium shows run about 20 minutes several times a day, advance reservations recommended with option to refund or reschedule within 24 hour notice, open M-F 10 am – 4 pm, Sat and Sun open 10 am to 5 pm, phone (916) 674-5000. Since MOSAC is geared toward children, we shelved the idea of a group visit.
4. After review of AOF's mission statement, we discussed actions we can take to 

increase membership and increase public awareness of AOF via advertising through activism, donations, volunteerism, etc. (Rae suggested we survey young people re: what their needs are and what would draw them to AOF activities.) Two high schools have SSA chapters. Rae and Christine will contact the chapters to find out what kind of help they can use from AOF. 
New Business

1. Venue Discussion 
a) Bimonthly board meeting - Raley's has free, small meeting rooms. We agreed to meet at Raley’s at Fair Oaks and Howe for our next meeting. 

b) Monthly membership meeting - Denny's, 7900 College Town Drive (corner of Howe Ave and College Town Drive at US-50). Free meeting room, minimum 8 people, minimum of $50 total food purchase. We agreed to keep this option in mind.
2. We agreed to dedicate our April membership meeting to tabling at Sacramento Earth Day (Sunday) annually. We’ll watch for other fairs at which we can table.
3. Who is responding to Google Voice email message notifications? Ruth agreed to review transcriptions of any messages we receive.
4. Mynga agreed to mail a newsletter to Peggy Lucas each month, since she has apparently lost Internet access.
5. Fran agreed to respond to letters we received from an incarcerated person by providing websites for freethought groups in the area.
6. What efforts have AOF members/board members made in the past to advertise or reach out on social media (Facebook, Twitter, TikTok), via tabling, understanding member needs, or new member road map? Kristine and Pam will work together to post on Tik Tok and Twitter. We’ll discuss whether to keep Facebook page at our next meeting.
7. QR coded trifold brochures - We have 100 QR coded. We decided to order 100 stickers at $0.60 each. Mynga generously donated $25 toward this expense.
8. June meeting – TED talks by Baratunde Thurston, "Living While Black" and “Confronting Hard History” by Hasan Kwame Jeffries.
9. Next board meeting - Tuesday, July 12, at 7 p.m. at Raley’s at Fair Oaks Boulevard and Howe Avenue.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.
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